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Dear CFBC Family,         November 10, 2019 
 
The last few months have been one of the most blessed times of my life as I have transitioned into the 
role of serving you as pastor. I believe with all my heart that there is no higher privilege on the planet 
than serving as a pastor. What makes it even better? You—the incredible church God has given me the 
privilege of serving! Thank you is not sufficient to convey my gratitude for your love, encouragement, and 
prayers. God has knit our hearts with yours. We are so grateful and excited about what God is doing and 
will do in the days ahead.  
 
This past year, 2019, has truly been a year of much transition at CFBC. What has not changed is our God, 
His faithfulness, and our mission. As God led both the previous senior pastor and worship pastor to new 
ministries, He has equipped and empowered the incredible staff and people of CFBC to lead, serve, and 
continue our mission to grow people for the kingdom of God. You CFBC, the body of Christ, have rallied 
around God’s constant faithfulness, His present blessings, and a future of seeing more lives impacted and 
our community changed by the power of the Gospel.  
 
As I look back over our last few months together, let me mention just a few things I am so thankful for at 
CFBC. I praise God for the unity and love that are so evident in our body. You cannot grow people unless 
you first love people—and love you do! I praise God for your servant-hearted willingness to do the work 
of the ministry. I praise God for your whole-hearted worship each Lord’s Day. I praise God for your hunger 
for the Word of God. I praise God for your willingness to bear one another’s burdens so well. I praise God 
for your excitement about all God has in store for us in the future. I praise God for your financial 
generosity as evidence of your faith in what God is doing.  
 
As we look to the future together two things stand out. First, constructing and implementing a clear 
discipleship pathway by which we will grow people is one of my top pastoral priorities. Our mission is to 
grow people as disciples of Christ who make disciples. Lord willing, 2020 will see us take intentional steps 
on a clear path for making disciples. Second, the Legacy Project phase two will by God’s help and your 
generosity be a reality. Phase two will include a renovated and expanded current worship center seating 
over 700, a Lottie Moon chapel highlighting our missionary legacy, a state-of-the-art children’s wing to 
train the next generation, an expanded and renovated middle and high school space, and finally the 
addition of adult education classrooms for the growth of Sunday School and discipleship groups. 
Together, the creation of a clear discipleship strategy and the Legacy Project phase two construction 
provide us in 2020 with strategy and space to grow people as disciples of Christ who make disciples.  
 
CFBC, my heart is so full because God is so good and you, God’s people, have set your hearts and minds 
on God’s will and His glory! God is truly going to do abundantly more than we could ever have asked or 
imagined!  
 
Your Pastor,  

Kyle Walker  



W E  G R O W  P E O P L E

P R E S C H O O L  |  K I D S  |  S T U D E N T S

N E W  M E M B E R S

B A P T I S M S

AV E R AG E  W E E K LY  AT T E N DA N C E

+
 54

 31

1000+ K I D S  E N G AG E D  I N
S P E C I A L  E V E N T S

T H E  N E S T  ( P R E - K  –  4 Y R S ) S T U D E N T  M I N I S T R Y

K I D S  M I N I S T R Y

VAC AT I O N  B I B L E  S C H O O L
B A BY  D E D I C AT I O N S  ( 29 )

S P L A S H  P R O J E C T S ,  M E R G E  W E E K E N D, 
G O L D E N  I S L E  M I N I S T R I E S ,  E Q U I P

VAC AT I O N  B I B L E  S C H O O L ,  P R E - T E E N  C A M P,  3 R D  G R A D E
B I B L E  C A M P,  4 T H  G R A D E  E VA N G E L I S M  T R A I N I N G 

989TOTA L  S U N DAY
AT T E N DA N C E

124646 P R E S C H O O L
( B I R T H  -  4  Y R S )

S U N DAY
S C H O O L

94137K I D S
M I N I S T R Y

S T U D E N T
M I N I S T R Y



T H E  G R E A T  C O M M I S S I O N
TO  T H E  E N D S  O F  T H E  E A R T H

We visited the Dominican Republice and the Amazon this past year. 
We took a team of 15 to the DR and a team of 17 to the Amazon.

In the DR, we were able to come alongside two young churches to help support their efforts to reach their individual 
communities. The team helped do a community project, cleaning and repainting a community basketball court. The 

team also helped pour a concrete patio for one of the churches to help increase their space to have Bible study. The team 
also worked with children from the church’s preschool and brought needed supplies for the school. Finally, the team 
began the first steps in building a relationship with a home for the rehabilitation of men who suffer from addictions.

In the Amazon, the team had the opportunity to visit several communities of indigenous people. Many of these had 
not previously allowed visitors into their communities. The team held health clinics, reading glass clinics, giveaways, 

and Gospel presentations in areas not easily accessed in the past. The team served 421 people in the clinics and saw 212 
professions of faith. Four homes offered to host new Bible studies for their community.

This past year was our first year for hosting Hope for Christmas at our church. We were able to host almost 100 families, 
including almost 300 children. Everyone that came through our doors was able to have a fun and relaxing day of games 
and snacks. They were able to pick out winter wear for the entire family. They were sent home with a meal and presents 
for the children. While with us, the children were able to pick out a gift for their parents. Most importantly, everyone 

that came to the event was able to hear the true reason for Christmas. The children were presented with a Gospel 
presentation, while the parents had a time to talk with people from our church. Our people were able to just listen 

and be there for the parents.
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P H A S E  2
CO M I N G  E A R LY  2020

• Lottie Moon Chapel
• Worship Center Renovation
• Expanded Lobby & Common Spaces
• Kids Ministry Addition
• Student Ministry Addition / Renovation
• Preschool Ministry Addition
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